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2241 Fleetwood Ave., Kamloops, B.C. V2B 4S6 - December 15, 2012 
 

EXECUTIVE FOR 2012-13: 
 

PRESIDENT: Russ Martin 1-250-378-2290 russchar@telus.net 

PRESIDENT: Dave Agar 250-573-5696 daveagar@shaw.ca 

VICE PRES: Keith Chambers 250-578-7712 spunky7@gmail.com 

TREASURER: Dave Gilmour  250-682-4090  dwgilmour@shaw.ca 

SECRETARY: Steve Edgar 250-376-9568 s-edgar@shaw.ca 

PAST PRES: Bil Gowans 250-376-3919 gowansbil@shaw.ca 

DIRECTORS: Dave Rawson 250-828-2881  rawson@telus.net 

 Derry Appleton 250-828-2966 code7@shaw.ca 

 Gary Harker 250-573-1886 gharker37@gmail.com 

 Dana Manhard 250-573-6024 dmanhard@telus.net 

 Denis Biron 250-573-5640 dlbiron@telus.net 
 

MENTORS LIST FOR 2011-12: 
 

Don Ingram (250) 828-0813 Cabinets, Small Boxes & Router 

Carl Ottosen (250) 372-7751 Tool Making, Sharpening, Wood-turning 

Mike Pease (250) 573-4892 Lathe Metal & Wood, Tool & Knife Making 

Gary Harker   (250) 573-1886 Toy Making, Shop Set-up, House Construction 

Dave Rawson (250) 828-2881 Woodturning, Sharpening & Tool Setup 

Herb Kimmel (250) 372-5447 Scroll Saw 

  Anyone wishing to be included here, Phone Steve @ 250-376-9568 

 
WELCOME TO THIS MONTH’S NEWSLETTER: 
 

Here we are again, at the end of the year, December’s meeting done and gone, and we’re now 
looking at 2013 around the corner. 
So far this season, we’ve had some very interesting meetings, and we’ve made some sawdust, and 
we’re on our way to making a project to the finish…. I hope everyone involved is enjoying and 
learning different skills from their mentor. 
Wishing everyone a Very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year… 
Now on with the newsletter…. 

 

CALL TO ORDER: Russ Martin 

Russ called the Dec. meeting to order at 7:04pm and welcomed us all back for the meeting. 
 
Explained there had been some insurance issues come up from the last meeting to this one 
and we, the Executive, needed some guidance. 

Mike Forbes, our insurance agent, gave an outline of what our “Liability Insurance” covered, 
and what it didn’t cover… [Third party liability only.] 

He also stated that any organization with a budget of any size needed Director and Executive 
Insurance policies. He stated that he would not be in any Executive of an organization if they 
didn’t have this insurance. 
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M/S/C – Dana Manhard, Tag Lyons 
That we make application to have Director/Executive insurance to a maximum cost of 
$700.00. 

M/S/C -  Bob Caffrey, Tom Currie 
That we expand the Executive operating Expense max to $1000.00. 

TOYMAKERS REPORT: Gary Harker 
 
We had a great day today!  We delivered all our toys today throughout the city. We all 
started at Hotel 540, and went from there. (This is the first time Hotel 540 have been 
involved with us.) 
Member, Terry Shupe gave us 180 toys and the member’s work bees made 360 toys. 

This year’s list of toymakers is: Non member, Jim Harrison, members, Tag Lyons, Derry 
Appleton, Reg Lucas, Kathy Lafferty, Gerry Hennings, Larry Edwards, Dick Carney, Denis 
Biron, Don Gienow, Russ Cahoon and Gary Harker & wife (meal/snack supplier). 

Here are some photos of the toymakers in action on the 5th of December. 
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GUESTS INTRODUCED: Russ Martin 

 

Russ went around the room and introduced three (3) guests to our group; 

• Seth Ward 

• Steve Rayner 

• Jim McCormack 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Dave Gilmour 

 

I want to thank everyone for coming to me to pay their memberships…. 

 We now have forty-five (45) paid-up members so far. 
 

SHOW AND TELL: Dave Agar 

*  Herb Kimmel – Christmas tree decorations made with scroll saw. 
 

  

• Dana Manhard – Dyed turned vase (started at KMS Tools Demo Days) 
 Large turned platter from old wood. 
 Natural edge turned bowl 
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 Candle holder – yellow cedar 
 Candle holder – cottonwood 
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• Nic Verbruggen – Myrtle wood bowl 
 Penny pots – apple wood, oak, cherry 
 Nic also gave a talk on his Coles Jaws developments. 
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• New member, Steve Rayner showed his pens he’s started to produce, and an unique razor  
holder. 

  

  

• Dave Rawson -     Showed bowl that he started turning at KMS Tools Demo Days. 

 

 

See the Santa Face in the bottom? 
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• Kathy Lafferty – School Bus – crayon holder, Dalmatian Dog Bank. 

 

 

• Dave Agar -  Pen and a turned bowl. 

 
 

 

BIT OF BUSINESS:  Russ Martin 

*  Please be prepared, for January’s meeting, to have a short (15min?) business meeting and 
the rest of the time on projects. 
 

*  I am puzzled why we don’t have many or any complaints etc… It’s just not human to not 
have some form of complaint…. (So far, we’re excited with what you are doing and we don’t 
think there is anything to complain about.) 
 

*  Guild’s display case, that was used at the Wood Shows, is taking up valuable space in my 
shop. Can we, the Guild, donate it to the Restore so they could use in their establishment? 
YES! 
 

*  Shaw cable was up at Gary Harker’s place and took a bunch of film and they are going to 
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do a 15 minute film on the toymakers. Will keep everyone posted when it’s going to show on 
Cable 10. 
 

• Does anyone know where that Eversharp machine is? (Bil Gowans’ shop: He’ll bring it to 
the next meeting.) 

 

*  There is a friend of Dave Gilmour’s who was damaged in Afghanistan, and they have a 
“voting contest” on him being able to get an Exoskeleton so he can stand and walk. If  you to 
go this website, you can vote once per day, for him to get money donated for his machine 
that he needs… go to < http://www.avivacommunityfund.org/ideas/acf16382 > vote for 
Trevor Green. He also has a book out called “March Forth”. He was injured on March 4th… 
So the title has double meaning. 
You can also vote for the Pavilion Theatre, so they can raise some money too. 
 

 
JANUARY 2013 

SUN MON TUE WED THR FRI SAT 

    1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31     

 
Next meeting, January 9

th
, 2013 

 

 

Merry Christmas all…. 
 

 


